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The Vice-Chancellor shall not be a member of the Committee.

The Chair must be an independent governor who is not the Chair of the Board of
Governors.

At least one member should have expertise in the field of remuneration.

The Committee may also choose to appoint a lay (co-opted) member with
appropriate experience in remuneration and employment related matters.

Membership of the Committee should include representatives to provide a
“student voice” and a “staff voice”.

The quorum shall be either three, or one-third, whichever is the greater of the
currently serving members, rounded up to the nearest whole number where the
calculation of one-third does not produce a whole number. The quorum should
include at minimum the Chair or Deputy Chair and one other independent
governor.

ATTENDANCE AT MEETINGS

The Vice-Chancellor shall normally attend meetings, but must withdraw during
any consideration of the remuneration and conditions of service of the
Vice-Chancellor.

The Director of Human Resources shall normally attend meetings. Other senior
officers within the University may be requested to attend where business relevant
to them is to be discussed.

FREQUENCY OF MEETINGS

Meetings shall normally be held at least once each year, and more frequently as
required to manage the business of the Committee.

AUTHORITY
The Committee is authorised by the Board of Governors to investigate any activity
within its terms of reference. It is authorised to seek any information it requires

from any employee, and all employees are directed to co-operate with any request
made by the Committee.
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